

Community Development Department / Planning Division 12725 SW Millikan Way / PO Box 4755 Beaverton, OR 97076

General Information: 503-526-2222 V/TDD

www.BeavertonOregon.gov

MEMORANDUM

TO: Planning Commission

FROM: Steve Regner, Senior Planner

DATE: August 21, 2024

SUBJECT: L32023-00557 Ash Creek Play School Continuance to Date Uncertain

This memo is being provided to inform the Planning Commission and interested parties that the applicant has requested to delay the opening of the public hearing for L32023-00557 Ash Creek Play School, originally scheduled for August 28th, 2024, to a date uncertain. No public hearing will be held on August 28th, 2024.

A revised public notice will be issued once the hearing has been rescheduled, consistent with the noticing requirements of BDC 50.45.2-4. Members of the public who provided testimony on this land use application will be notified directly of the cancellation of the August 28th hearing.